Booster Club Minutes April 2, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:00. 9 members were present.

Deb Winter read the minutes. Bob Hackney motioned to accept the minutes with one correction, Sue Hennick seconded. Motion carried. The minutes from the last meeting will be corrected and resubmitted.

We had a visitor...Grant Schulz, the PE Facilitator for the district. He is putting together a track meet for 4th, 5th and 6th grade boys and girls on April 21st at Kingston. The meet will run from about 9:30 to 1:00, depending on the number of kids participating. The event will be free for participants and spectators. The concession stand will be open.

Bob Hackney presented the Treasurer's report. Our year ended on March 31 and this report shows our year end totals. The \$120,000 we gave back to Mr. Kibby is the highest we have ever done in a 12 month period. Mike Kadlec motioned to accept the Treasurer's report, Sally Robinson seconded. Motion carried.

Coach O'Connor, men's soccer coach, was with us tonight. His team has been practicing for the about three weeks with the best weather possible. There are between 75 and 80 kids out for the teams this year. They are a hard working team and with 13 returning seniors, have good leadership. There are several team members who have benefitted from the Performance PE program and that is great to see. They have lost two games and won one so far and are doing a good job of competing against teams with club players. His big ticket item purchases, thanks to the support of the Booster club have been lighter weight (and therefore safer) goals. These goals are aluminum sets and much easier to move around. He also thanked his parent group for their help with the concession stands. Thanks to the efforts of Becky de la Roche and Eric Petersen, it was well received and everyone who did help had a good time. He still is having no luck finding anyone willing to manage the Lower Kingston stand so there is still no concession stand open for soccer.

Mr. Kibby shared several things with us tonight. He received another Golf outing registration, which he will hold onto and find out from Erin Seeley how she would like to proceed with this. Steve Carter also has a golf outing planned...an alumni golf outing which will be in August—just wanted to keep the Booster club in the know on that one...may or may not affect our outing in May. With Larry Niemeyer retiring from coaching Girls' Basketball, there were lots of questions on whether we would still be having the Girls summer basketball program---yes we will and the concession stand will be open on those Monday nights. The Booster club plaque is now back in the showcase. It is full now, so with next year's Hall of Famers, we'll need a new one! Might have missed letting the Booster club know that with the money we give him, he spent \$10,000 on new equipment in the weight room to add space/equipment for the Performance PE program so that the numbers could increase from 42 to 70. (As an aside, the secretary did have that information in notes from an earlier meeting, but did not include that in the minutes...apologies for that omission). With his departure, he still plans on providing us with his financial statements this year as in year's past. Next year, the Booster club will

reach the \$2,000,000 mark for giving back to the school. In just the past ten years that Mr. Kibby has been here, we have given back just short of \$1,000,000. That is an amazing amount of money. He is very excited about his new opportunity, but will miss the Jefferson coaches and Booster club family. He will also be missed by his Booster club family.

Mark shared a thank you note from Jake Koolbeck for having the concession stand open for the Jr. J-Hawk event.

The online sign up link should be good for all seasons now. New dates will continue to be added as the seasons draw closer. This will make it much easier for everyone. Softball dates are there now, and Football dates will be added next.

Mark has the tickets for the Food Show, so be sure to get them if you are going. We have not received a bill for the refrigerator repair, so we'll just wait and see if/when we do get one.

The slate of officers for the 2012-2013 year are: President-Mark Fiala, Vice President-Mike Kadlec, Treasurer-Bob Hackney and Secretary-Deb Winter. Elections will be held next month, with the term beginning at that May meeting.

The next booster club meeting will be May 7th, at 7:00 pm.

Bob Hackney motioned to adjourn. Mike Kadlec seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Winter Secretary